The Honorable Sanjay Rajaratnam, Attorney General
Attorney General’s Department
Hulftsdorp Street,
Colombo 12
Sri Lanka
Dear Attorney General,
I am deeply concerned about the prolonged detention of Sri Lankan lawyer and minority and civic rights activist Hejaaz Hizbullah. He has been detained since April 14, 2020 under the draconian Prevention of Terrorism Act (PTA), but no credible evidence of wrongdoing has yet been presented before a court. The PTA is overly broad, vague and subjective, and have been used in the past to suppress critics of government.
Hejaaz Hizbullah has been a vocal critic of the government, raising issues of discrimination against the Muslim minority in Sri Lanka, among his other human rights work. He has been targeted by the authorities simply for peacefully exercising his right to freedom of expression.
He has been held in prolonged administrative detention without judicial oversight, and access to family and legal counsel has been restricted. These measures violate international law standards for due process. 
I ask you to drop all charges against Hejaaz Hizbullah and call for his immediate and unconditional release. I also call on the Sri Lankan authorities to repeal the Prevention of Terrorism Act (PTA) and end its use immediately.
Sincerely,
